Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission Regular Meeting
July 8, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
Opening: The Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission held their Regular Meeting on Monday, July 8, 2019 in the Fowler Memorial Building, 45 New Haven Avenue, Chairman Tom Flowers called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and asked those present to stand for the of the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call: 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Tom Flowers, Chairman

Russ Edwards Sr 

Mike Kupson 

Pattie Deer 

Vincent Zelinsky 

ABSENT/EXCUSED:

John (Jack) Jansen 

GUESTS:

Wayne Carson 

Russ Edwards Jr

Diane Zelinsky – observing as possible new recording secretary 

Consideration of Minutes – there were no official minutes from the last meeting presented.
Tom Flowers introduced Diane Zelinsky, wife of member Vincent Zelinsky, as possibly becoming the new recording secretary as the position has been vacant.

Old Business:
Tom Flowers commented on the Memorial Day Parade, thought it was very successful.
Milford Moves for Veterans Road Race –reported to have had a record number of runners this year and was organized and ran totally different than in past years. As of this meeting Tom reported that the final tally was not available and he was in touch with Milford Bank. 
When checks are presented a ceremony will be set up either at the Fowler Building, or other notable Veteran spots in town as in the last 2 years in conjunctions with the Veterans’ day celebrations reason being is to get as many members of various VSO’s to be present. More information to come as it becomes available.
Tom reported that he has been attending the DMBA (Downtown Milford Business Association) meetings with Mike Kupson concerning Veteran’s day 2019. Tom is working the Milford Concert Band and the West Point Black Knights   An official invite will be sent and arrangements will be finalized as soon as possible. The Reviewing stand will now be on the road that Harborside school is on (Constitution) the road between Harborside and the Parson’s complex. The Parade route for Saturday, November 9th ‘s parade is changed from the downtown route and will start and end at Wasson Field and will include the surrounding streets. The Wreath Laying will be held as usual on November 11th at 11:11am.

New Business:

Discussion of the distribution of the funds received from the Milford Moves event started. This has been done for the past 5 years and as Tom reiterated and is always quoted as saying the funds raised go directly to “Veterans Affairs and Rehabilitation” (this is a common theme for all VSO’s of Veterans serving Veterans) 
Tom spoke for the American Legion Post 196, this past year they gave out $1700.00 to the Coast Guard during the Government shutdown, and the VFW Post 7788 for hosting A Day for a Vet event.
Mike Kupson presented to the commission the contributions that the DAV has donated to over the past year to support Veterans causes. 

Many different events supported through donations to the West Haven Veterans Hospital, bingos, lunches, the clothing locker, Giant Steps program for arts and crafts supplies, weekly brunches,
Most notable donations outside the VA arena:

Clothing and toiletries donations to the Rocky Hill Veterans home. Detailed line by line donation list is available upon request. 

Take a Vet Fishing specifically sponsoring bringing Veterans up from Walter Reed Hospital in Washington.
Homes for Heroes as the unit was involved in 3 home projects

Russ Edward was to present to the commission the contributions that the VVA has donated over the past year, but the list was not available at this meeting so it was requested that it be tabled and put on the agenda for the next meeting
Vinny Zelinsky was also asked to prepare a similar list of what the CVMA (Combat Veterans Motorcycle Association) Chapter 31-2 based out of Milford has donated and it will be presented for a motion to be included in the distribution of funds at the next meeting,

The last topic discussed was to start thinking of nominations for the Grand Marshall and Guest Speaker for the 2019 Veteran’s Day Parade. The only qualification is to be a Veteran.

For the Good of the Order:

Please always present any upcoming events, fundraisers, socials etc that can be publicized

Meeting adjourned at: 8:07pm (Motion made by Pattie Deers, Second by Russ Edward ). 
Respectfully Submitted by
Diane Zelinsky
Recording Secretary
